Dickinson College Archives & Special Collections

http://archives.dickinson.edu/

Documents Online

Title: Stall Street Journal (Fall 1995)

Date: Fall 1995

Location: RG 8/1 - 7.6.3

Contact:

Archives & Special Collections Waidner-Spahr Library Dickinson College P.O. Box 1773 Carlisle, PA 17013

717-245-1399

archives@dickinson.edu



A Student Senate Weekly Newsletter



Vol.3, No.1

September 7, 1995

Get Involved With Student Government!

- Run for Class Officer
 - -Get a petition from Student Activities, fill it out, and write a letter of intent by 9/15/95
- Be a Student Senator for your residence hall -Contact your RA by 9/15/95 for more information
- Run for Student Affairs and Services Committee ('99 only)
 -Get a petition from Student Activities, and fill it out by 9/15/95
- Run for the Judiciary Committee ('99 only)
 -Get a petition from Student Activities, and fill it out by 9/15/95
- Be on the Auxiliary Enterprises and Grievances Committee -Submit a letter of intent to HUB 23 by 9/15/95

Important Election Dates

September 19: Meet the Candidates at 8:00 P.M. in the Social Hall September 20: Elections from 9:00A.M. - 4:00P.M. in the Social Hall

Cabinet Members 1995-1996

President: Eric Parnell Vice-President: Lori Christian Treasurer: William Tine

Academic Affairs Chairperson: Jon Brause
Public Relations Chairperson: William Bailey

Constitutional Affairs and Elections Chairperson: Troy Freedman

Secretary: Rebecca Murphy Parliamentarian: Kate Wilber

Questions? Comments? Suggestions? You can reach Student Senate at X1405, HUB 23, or e-mail senate



A Student Senate Weekly Newsletter



Vol. 3, No. 2

September 18, 1995

FALL ELECTION INFORMATION

WHO'S RUNNING:

Class of 1996: President

Jon Brause

Troy Freedman

Phil Sinn

Annie Guzek

Treasurer

Alex Kontoleon

Class of 1997: President

Renee Torres

Adriane Glenn

Class of 1998: President

Julia Holt

Treasurer Jeff Coleman

Class of 1999: President

Dan Chilvers Ben Cozen

Treasurer

Vice President

Stacey Selenfriend

Micah Joel

Secretary

Josh Sherman

Alumni Representative

Karen Pettit

Vice President

Jennifer Hornick

Vice President

Bill Allport

Jennifer Slonaker

Secretary

Erin Wardwell

Jessica Skowron Shiloh Napolitan

Vice President

Rachel Scribner

Robert Ekey

Secretary
Marisa Pell

Judiciary ('99): Chris Tosh, Edward Chan

Sept. 19th: Meet the Candidates, 8:00 in the Social Hall

Sept. 20th: Elections, 8:00-4:00 in the Social Hall



A Student Senate Weekly Newsletter



Vol. 3, No. 3

September 25, 1995

*Elections will be held on Wednesday, September 27 in the basement of the HUB during meal times. The elections are being held again due to students voting for candidates not in their class year. The process will be much quicker this time, as we will use paper ballots instead of a machine. Please come out and vote again!!

- *Budgets for the fall budget hearings are currently available in the senate office. They are due by October 5th in the Senate office.
- *<u>A Treasurer's Clinic</u> will be held on September 27th and September 28th in the HUB Siderooms at 7:00 P.M. All organization treasurers are encouraged to attend.
- *The First Student Senate Meeting will take place on Tuesday, September 26th at 6:00 in Denny 313. All are welcome and encouraged to attend.
- *<u>Finance Committee</u>: There are still positions open on the Finance Committee. If you are interested, contact Bill Tine through the Senate office as soon as possible.
- *The <u>Student Senate Retreat</u> was held on last Sunday afternoon. Goals for the 1995-96 school year were discussed. All Senators were also informed on how Student Senate works, and their responsibilities as a Senator.
- *Positions are still available on the <u>Peer Review Board</u>. If you are interested, or have any questions about it, contact Rick Parnell through the Senate office as soon as possible.

Questions? Comments? Suggestions?
You can reach Student Senate at x1405, hub23, or e-mail senate



A Student Senate Weekly Newsletter



Vol. 3, No. 4

September 28, 1995

AND THE WINNERS ARE ...

CLASS OF '96

President: Troy Freedman Vice President: Micah Joel Treasurer: Alex Kontoleon Secretary: Josh Sherman Alumni Rep: Karen Pettit

CLASS OF '98

President: Julia Holt Vice President: Bill Allport Treasurer: Jeff Coleman Secretary: Erin Wardwell CLASS OF '97

President: Adriane Glenn Vice President: Jennifer Hornick Treasurer: open Secretary: open

CLASS OF '99

President: Dan Chilvers
Vice President: Rachel Scribner
Treasurer: open
Secretary: Marisa Pell
Judiciary: Chris Tosh

REMINDERS

- -- Budgets are due on October 5th for all organizations who wish to receive funding in the Fall Budget Hearings.
- -- Positions are still available on the <u>Peer Review Board</u>. If you are interested, or have any questions about it, contact Rick Parnell through the Senate office ASAP.

Goals

Here is a partial list of some goals that senators came up with at the Senate Retreat last Sunday:

- -Make Student Senate more visable on campus.
- -Work with the Carlisle community to improve relations between the town and the college.
- -Improve student relations with the Physical Plant.
- -Resolve various dining hall questions and problems.
- -Improve communication between the staff and student body.

You can reach Student Senate at x1405, hub23, or e-mail senate



A Student Senate Weekly Newsletter



Vol. 3, No. 5

October 5, 1995

Senators Needed

Some districts on campus do not have senators yet. If you are interested in representing your district on campus, and a senator has not already been elected, please contact the Senate office immediately.

Be Like the O.J. Jury?!

Yes, that's right, here's your chance to be like the O.J. Jury without the hassle of being sequestered. Positions are still available on the Peer Review Board. If you are interested, please send a note to HUB 1384 ASAP.

What's Bothering You?

Is there something that really *bugs* you about Dickinson? If so, the Grievance Committee would love to hear about it! You can contact the *exterminators* (Grievance Committee) through the Senate office.

Student Directory

The student directory for the '95-'96 school year is currently being put together. If you would not like your home address or telephone number printed in the directory, please contact Lori Christian through the Senate office.

SHHHHHHHHH

The Student Senate would like to remind all students to please be quiet and respectful when walking in Dickinson's surrounding neighborhoods, particularly at night. Help keep the townees happy!!!

Questions? Comments? Suggestions? Student Senate can be reached at X1405, HUB 23, or e-mail senate.



A Student Senate Weekly Newsletter



Vol. 3, No. 6

October 12, 1995

Over \$200 Fines????

Yes, that's right, the Carlisle Police Department will begin issuing over \$200 fines for people in violation of noise ordinances. Please remember to respect the neighbors of the college when out late. Numerous complaints have been filed, and the Carlisle Police will start patrolling the area much more, especially during the weekends. So, as said best in last week's <u>Stall Street Journal</u>, SHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHH

Round Table Discussion

The Student Senate is working in conjunction with the Clarke Center on a round table discussion, which will be open to all students. The discussion will take place on October 30th at 7 P.M. in Biddle House. The topic, yet to be decided, will be a "hot campus issue". If you have any ideas about a topic, contact Rick Parnell through the Senate Office.

FALL PAUSE

Due to Fall Pause next week, the <u>Stall Street Journal</u> will not be published. The Student Senate wishes everyone a safe and happy Fall Pause. As a reminder, the Student Senate *will* meet next Tuesday at 6:00 in Denny 313.

Questions? Comments? Suggestions? Student Senate can be reached at X1405, hub23, or e-mail senate



A Student Senate Weekly Newsletter



Vol.3, No.7

October 26,1995

Student Directories

Student Directories will be sold on October 30 - November 3rd in the HUB lower level from 11:15 - 1:15. They cost \$2.00, and contain valuable information such as Campus Office Information, Senate Facts, Professor / Department Data, Student Roster (including home addresses and phone numbers), and Student Abroad information. After November 3rd, directories can be purchased in the Senate Office.

Congratulations

Congratulations to Julia Holt and Lance Barton who were selected Outstanding Senators of the Week!

Did You Know?

Did you know that outgoing mail can be placed in the mail slot in the student mail room? This is much better than the alternative of walking all the way down to the new FAS Mail Center.

Questions? Comments? Suggestions?

Student Senate can be reached at x1405, HUB 23, or e-mail senate



A Student Senate Weekly Newsletter



Vol. 3, No. 8

November 2, 1995

BUSINESS PROGRAM AT DICKINSON?

This will be the topic of the first Campus
Forum sponsored by the Student Senate and
the Clarke Center. It will take place at 7:00
P.M. on November 8, 1995 in the Clarke Center
(Biddle House, 1st floor). Faculty, Students,
and Administrators are invited to join in
informal, open discussion of this issue.

Student Directories

Student Directories will be on sale Friday from 11:15-1:15 in the lower level of the HUB for \$2.00. Beginning next week, they may be purchased from the Student Senate office, or in the Leadership Development Center from 1:15-4:15.

At the Senate Meeting Last Tuesday

- The Budget was passed unanimously.
- Ann Yoachim was awarded Senator of the Week.
- The search began for the Student Senate History Committee.
- A clothing drive to benefit the Carlisle Community will take place the week of December 4th in the HUB Lower Level.

Student Senate can be reached at X1405, HUB 23, e-mail senate



A Student Senate Weekly Newsletter



Vol. 3, No. 9

November 9, 1995

Leadership Network Council

The Leadership Network Council (LNC) will be meeting next Monday at 7:00 in the HUB Siderooms to discuss Calendar Day. Some of you may be wondering, what is the LNC? The LNC is an organizations which gathers representatives from all campus groups to discuss networking, leadership development, and issues concerning campus life. It is a great way to find organizations to co-sponsor events with. All organization representatives are welcome and encouraged to attend!

Congratulations

Congratulations to Bill Allport, this weeks Outstanding Senator of the Week.

Student Directories

Student Directories are still available from the Senate Office, or in the Leadership Development Center in the afternoons from 1:15-4:15. These directories contain useful student information to keep in contact with your friends during the upcoming breaks.

Student Senate can be reached at X1405, HUB 23, or e-mail "senate".



A Student Senate Weekly Newsletter



Vol. 3, No. 10

November 16, 1995

Residence Hall Cable T.V. News

The College is currently seeking student opinion on whether or not students would like to see cable television in each residence hall room on campus. The Senate decided the best way to seek such an opinion would be to hold a vote on this issue. Therefore, on Friday, November 17th students are encouraged to voice their opinion in the HUB Lower Level during lunch hours by casting a ballot. Other questions will be asked pertaining to the extent of service that will be provided if students were to receive cable.

First, however, the specifics must be looked at. To install the network wiring in general will cost \$970,000. Of that amount, \$370,000 is specifically for the cable system, including satellite antennas and other black box electronics. The college can **not** afford to pay for this service, therefore, students would be asked to pay over a period of six years. The first cost would be for the system. For this service, students would need to pay approximately \$77.00 per room, per year. This would just pay for the system to be implemented. Then, costs for receiving channels, and system maintenance would cost \$30-\$40 annually per room for plain vanilla channels. Premium services would obviously add to the cost. These charges would be added to ones room fees on a yearly basis, therefore, persons living in college-owned off-campus houses and students studying away from the campus would not be assessed the charge. It should be understood that these fees will be charged for six years, until the system is paid off, and **all students** will be required to pay.

So, the bottom line. Installing cable t.v. in all residence hall rooms will cost each room approximately \$117.00 minimum per year, to be added to one's room charges. This will be implemented for sure by fall semester of the next academic year. Please make your opinion known on this issue by either voting in the lower level of the HUB on Friday, November 17th, or by e-mailing senate. Don't hesitate to contact the senate office if you have any

questions on this matter.

Faculty Tea

The annual Student Senate Faculty Tea will take place on December 4, 1995 at 6:00 P.M. in the Bosler Hall Atrium.

You can contact Student Senate at X1405, HUB 23, or e-mail senate.



A Student Senate Weekly Newsletter



Vol. 3, No. 11

November 30, 1995

Fall Semester Accomplishments

- 1. Investigated student opinion on cable television in residence hall rooms. After conducting our survey, we found that about 75 percent of the students surveyed were in favor of cable television in their rooms, so the Senate endorsed the idea.
- 2. Created a Senate History Committee.
- 3. AEGC investigated Dining Hall issues and Physical Plant concerns.
- 4. The LNC published its first newsletter, "Leadership Network News", and successfully helped groups with cosponsoring of events.
- 5. Held first Round Table Discussion in conjunction with the Clarke Center.

Announcements

- The Student Senate Faculty Tea will take place on Monday, December 4th at 6:00 P.M. in the Bosler Atrium. Attendance for senators is mandatory.
- The Student Senate Clothing Drive will take place Dec. 4th Dec. 7th from 10-4 in the HUB Lower Level. Please come donate all of your unwanted clothes to a good cause.
- Student Directories are still available for purchase in the Senate Office, or during the afternoon in the Leadership Development Center. Make sure to get yours before the upcoming winter break.